COMMUNITY theifp.ca

Acton Legion all ready for Christmas

By Sharon Graham Acton Legion news

Thanks to Santa's helpers for all the decorations around the legion. It always looks so nice for Christmas.

Is your business looking for a venue to hold seminars, workshops or meetings? Are you looking for a facility to hold your wedding, a party or even a get together? Come out and see our hall, our games room and ladies lounge that we rent out as well. If you are planning a wedding why

not do it right at our branch by Fairy Lake. It is a beautiful place for a wedding. Our hall is available to everyone. We have lots of parking for your needs. Our bar tender can tell you all the prices and show you around. Call 519-853-0910 for further information.

Upcoming events: Children's Christmas Party Branch & LA, Sunday, Dec. 11 at 1 p.m.

During the New Years Eve Dance, there will be a live band called Half Hour City. Tickets are on sale now at the bar.

Levee Day is Jan. 1 and we will have DJ Jessie and Troy doing the music for us.

Your membership chair will be available on levy day for those that would like to pay their membership dues. Due to an increase by Dominion Command our dues will be \$55 this year. An increase of \$5 more this year.

Check the boards behind the bar for upcoming events. We invite people to join our legion. If you are 18 you are eligible to join. Pick up an application at bar or at legion.ca under membership section.

Please do not forget to wear red on Fridays. It is very important and we need to support our troops. If you wear red on Fridays, your name will be entered for a draw and you will have a chance to win a prize. We need to let our troops know that we care and support them all over. Members, your membership chair needs to know if you are moving or have changed your phone number. If you have and you have not let them know, can you

> please come into the bar and give them either your new number or address. Also, some members have not paid up your 2016 dues. You can do this at the bar as soon as possible.

> If you have nothing to do on a Thursday afternoon, why not come to the branch and play euchre? Our ladies auxiliary host

the euchre every Thursday afternoon it starts at 1:30 p.m. and everyone is welcome. Not sure how to play euchre? They can show you.

Ladies Auxiliary notes: Ladies, don t forget we still have banquets for December which we need help in cooking, serving etc. LA members, you must do three events in order to attend the appreciation dinner held in February.

We are still looking for students who need to do their community service work we would love to have you come & work along with us call the branch and leave your name with the bartender if you are willing to help the LA.

The Navy League has two current fundraising initiatives that we would appreciate your support with. First, which is new this year, is our 2017 Navy League Cadet Corps Compass Rose Recipe Calendar featuring 12 amazing recipes from our Cadets. The calendars are \$18 each.

The second is our Christmas Basket raffle tickets (three prizes, large, medium and small basket). Tickets are \$10 each. The draw will take place on Dec. 21. Winners will be notified. Please call Viv (519) 853-1524, Jenn (905) 703-1414 or Matt (905) 875-8938, or drop by and see us Wednesday nights at the Legion Main Hall between 7-8:30 p.m. All profits go towards supporting our Corps.





